

Pavilion sub Committee 20th July 7:30 pm

Minutes

Apologies : Cllr Paul Remmer

Present : Cllr. Graham Slater (chair), Cllr. Alexandra Cantelo, residents John Moreland and Tony Robinson.

Resident Tony Robinson was welcomed as a new member of the committee and it was noted that following the resignation of Mike Brunt from the PC he was no longer a member of this group.

Decelerations of Interest. - None

The Minutes of the meeting of the 24th May were approved.

Matters arising from minutes.

Vision Project – Now complete with only a snagging list to be completed.

Muga security – It was agreed that a second cctv camera be added to the existing system as there was still funds available from the original grant funding.

Signage - It was resolved to replace the existing signs so as to provide directions for the new entrance gate.

Key fob distribution – It was noted that following guidance from the F&GP committee that the clerk would now be responsible for the distribution of key fobs.

Litter and waste bins. – It was noted that a new black wheelie bin had been obtained and collection would be added to the LCC collection route for every second Thursday.

Defib - It was noted that Cllr. Slater had applied to the ward councillors for further grant funding for a defibrillator to be sited outside the pedestrian gate.

Exclusive Hire.- Following a discussion it was agreed to present to the full parish council a proposal to charge £4 per half hour for tennis and £8 per half hour for the MUGA. Minimum hire would be 1 hour.

Hire charge increases. - Charges to increase by 10% but not until April 2023 subject to approval by the full parish council.

Bookswap - New member Tony Robinson would look to obtaining a suitable cabinet for positioning at the pavilion.

Cleaner. It was resolved that the new cleaner be formally appointed initially for 1 hour each Tuesday.

RBL Community Cafe - It was noted that the cafe would resume following the summer holidays with a number of volunteers spreading the workload so each would do only one week each month. The application for grant funding of £250 for a dishwasher had been approved and new slimline unit obtained. The Harewood ward councillors were thanked for providing the funding from their MICE fund.

Football Field. -Land Drainage had been installed on the football field and the drainage trenches back filled with gravel and sand. Re seeding of the trenches was to be done once the drought was over.

Future project for older children. - A proposal was discussed to move forward a plan to create a play area or Trim Trail for children 7 to 12 year olds. To be sited near Bowling Club hedge. The meeting was suspended whilst members visited the proposed area of the playground. GS to get indicative prices.

Finance. A report was presented showing the financial position for year to date. Hire charges for the sports field would be held at present rates. It was expected that Shadwell Juniors would return this coming season and there had been an enquirey from Garforth under 8's. The Out of School club had decided not to run any summer holiday sessions this year.

Other items. The chair reported that he and John Moreland had unblocked the pavilion toilet drain. Cllr. Remmer had checked the outdoor gym equipment and submitted a report showing there were no issues to report. The maglock on the entry gate was not always locking the gate shut. GS to adjust. The clerk was in the process of obtaining quotes for the relaying of the flagstones.

The meeting closed at 9:35 pm.

Date of next meeting TBA.